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Summer in Westbrook always brings heightened activity. 
Our Park & Rec. Department has increased its programs. 
Accordingly, more registrants now take part in the activities. 
The summer concerts on Friday nights have been well received. 
Seaside Avenue and the Town’s public beach are an extremely 
popular attraction to many out of town residents and are 
accessed by thousands of individuals on a regular basis. Public 
Works continues to pave roads and increase their maintenance 
of town properties to maintain the aesthetic appeal of our 
community.

The Fire Department, with the full support of our Board of 
Finance, Board of Selectmen and by a vote at a Town Meeting, 
is the proud recipient of 3 new engines that will give it the 
equipment needed in the coming decades. I encourage you to 
read all of the many excellent reports in this Events publication 
including information from our Superintendent of Schools 
on the many projects that are being addressed to enhance the 
appeal of our school facilities. Your tax dollars are being well 
spent to ensure that Westbrook will continue to be a place to 
sustain the lives and livelihoods of its residents. It is clear that 
we have a strategic plan of action that is well thought out and 
funded through capital projects, with very favorable bond rates, 
to maintain the quality of life that we have come to expect.

First Selectman’s Corner

The above are just some of the projects 
that are being addressed and as we 
look forward to the fall, I direct your 
attention to the following items:

• There is a proposed Blight 
Ordinance that will require either a 
vote at a Town Meeting or a Referendum 
that will have significant ramifications.

• We are reviewing “Policing” in our community; i.e., what is the 
proper mix of the number of full-time Troopers and our current 
6 part-time Constables. Our Police Advisory/Traffic Authority 
will be generating a report to the Board of Selectmen on their 
recommendations regarding this issue.

• There are proposed new Zoning Regulations that, when 
adopted, will facilitate Zoning applications.

• Our Emergency Management Operations has increased their 
communications network so that all of us will be better informed 
in a timely manner in the event of an emergency.

I encourage you, on a regular basis, to access the Town’s web page 
(www.westbrookct.us) for current information.
Continued on page 2

First Selectman Noel Bishop
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SELECTMAN’S CORNER…continued from page 1

Noel Bishop, First Selectman
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However, we have some major challenges 
in the very near future.

1) The number of individuals in our
community who need assistance from our
Social Service Department is dramatically
increasing. Many residents have “fallen
behind” for different reasons and all of us
in the Shoreline area, as First Selectmen,
realize that this is one of the highest
priorities that must be addressed if we are
to maintain our obligation to be of service
to these individuals.

2) We can no longer count on any
significant financial support from the
State of Connecticut. Fortunately, through
very prudent fiscal planning, Westbrook
currently relies on less than 3% of its total
budget on funds from the State.

Our municipal staff and the Board of 
Education consistently present very 
conservative budgets to the Board of 
Selectmen and Board of Finance and 
ultimately to a Town Meeting for approval. 
I am confident that all of the individuals 
who are charged with developing budgets 
will continue this very prudent approach 
to minimizing any tax increases.

Finally, we have a great municipal staff, 
educational system, and have established 
a good rapport with our local businesses. 
Westbrook is fortunate that, unlike the 
State and Federal governments, we are not 
“dysfunctional” and with the involvement 
of many volunteers and committed 
residents, we have every reason to be 
confident about our future.

Fishing the Menunketesuck
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Cheryl Aiudi Cook
860.575.8462

CherylCook@ReMax.net
www.CherylCookSellsHomes.com

                       Valley Shore • Genovali Realty

103 Main Street, Old Saybrook, CT 06475
Participating in the Children’s Miracle Network.

Cheryl Cook a Top Shoreline Realtor
2.3 Million Recently Sold

168 Fairview Road, Westbrook / 17 Sagamore Terrace, Westbrook / 495 West Pond Meadow, Westbrook
423 Rt. 148, Killingworth / 27 Stoney Hill, Chester / 6 Fox Hollow, Old Saybrook / 36 Cedar Lake, Haddam

1.8 Million on Deposit 
41 South Main Street, Westbrook  / 124 Horseshoe, Westbrook / 261 Old Kelsey Point, Westbrook / 1835 Boston Post Road,  Westbrook

Westbrook Waterfront 
$699,900   

Old Saybrook Ranch 
$285,000

Westbrook 
$289,900

Middletown 3BR/2BA 
Ranch $299,900

SOUTH OF ROUTE 1
NEW PRICEJUST LISTEDWATERFRONT

Vista Celebrates Renovations at Westbrook Campus
The first phase of renovations to the Vista Life Innovations 
Dormitory and Residence Hall in Westbrook, known officially 
as the historic Capt. Joseph W. Spencer House, were marked 
during a ceremonial celebration in June, attended by local and 
state dignitaries.

Home to more than 26 students in Vista’s transitional program, 
the Capt. Joseph W. Spencer House is in the midst of a planned 
three-phase renovation project that aims to improve safety, 
accessibility and living space for the students living on campus. 

Funding for the recently completed first phase was 
underwritten in part by the State Historic Preservation Office 
(SHPO) through Connecticut’s Historic Restoration Fund and 
the Community Investment Act – a joint initiative of the state 
and Eversource Energy. “We were very pleased to be a part 
of this project,” Mary Dunne, certified local government and 
grants coordinator at SHPO, said during the ceremony. “This is 
especially gratifying for us.”

Located at 1356 Old Clinton Road, the house – built circa 1850 
– was added to the State Register of Historic Places in 2014. 
This historic designation paved the way for Vista to apply for  
a $200,000 matching grant from SHPO, which it was awarded 
in 2015. 

Pictured back row from left are Westbrook First Selectman Noel 
Bishop, state Rep. Devin Carney, state Sen. Art Linares and state 
Rep. Jesse MacLachlan. Front row from left are Mary Dunne of 
the State Historic Preservation Office, Vista Life Innovations Board 
Chairperson Barbara Segen Gould, Tom Dorsey of Eversource, and 
Vista CEO Helen Bosch.

Continued on page 5
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$150.00 Credit
Fuel * Service * Installations

This is a limited time offer, so call soon!
Limited to all new and returning automatic 

customers. Limit 1 coupon
No other discounts apply. Expires 8/29/16.

We are proud to announce we are 
starting our 8th year of business.

We are offering All NEW 
and Returning Customers

who thought the grass was 
greener somewhere else

(but found that only the manure was higher) 

the opportunity to serve 
your HVAC needs.

WESTBROOK  860-399-0682  
fax 860-388-5557 www.lighthouseoil.com

 
Expert Service • Quality Installations • Friendly, Personable Staff

Celebrating our 8th Anniversary

Your Guiding Light To Fair Priced Oil

HOD# 1030  HTG#0403715-B1

As a community partner on this project, Eversource agreed 
to purchase the tax credits Vista received, allowing additional 
revenue for renovations. “This is an example of where tax 
dollars are being put back into the community, and we think 
it’s important to partner with organizations like Vista,” said 
Tom Dorsey, Manager of Legislative Affairs for Eversource. 
“We look forward to working with Vista going forward and 
other organizations as we preserve structures and bring about 
new uses.”

The ceremony drew more than 50 people, including 
Westbrook First Selectman Noel Bishop, state Sen. Art 
Linares, state Rep. Devin Carney, and state Rep. Jesse 
MacLachlan. With campuses in Westbrook, Madison and 
Guilford, Vista is a nationally accredited community-based 
program that provides services and resources for individuals 
with disabilities.

Vista Life Innovations is a 501©3 nonprofit organization. 
Vista’s mission is to provide services and resources to assist 
individuals with disabilities achieve personal success. 
For more information about Vista, please visit www.
vistalifeinnovations.org. 

VISTA CELEBRATES RENOVATIONS…continued from page 4

“I’m a Yankee Doodle Kitty“ 

Photo by Catie Marino

MISS MULVEY
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Westbrook Water Pollution Control Commission
The Westbrook Water Pollution Control Commission (WPCC) 
recently welcomed Lee McNamar as Chairman and Shirley 
Mickens as the Environmental Health Technician. Lee 
McNamar brings extensive experience and knowledge in the 
technology field and is a longtime Westbrook resident. Shirley 
worked for the Town of Clinton WPCC and managed its septic 
pump out program. Shirley has been working to update the 
Carmody database, reviewing the status of seasonal residents 
in the files, and reviewing past work of the WPCC. She also 
assists the Health and Land Use department as needed. Shirley 
will oversee the town’s wastewater management program 
under the guidance of the Director of Health and the WPCC.

As part of the commission’s ongoing efforts to educate 
themselves in the growing field of wastewater management, 
they traveled to the University of Rhode Island in June to 
tour the New England On-site Wastewater Training Center. 
Rhode Island is more progressive than Connecticut when it 
comes to using innovative and alternative technologies for 
on-site sewage disposal systems. The instructors at the center 
train installers, regulators, state and municipal employees 
and homeowners. They also conduct research through the 

University and monitor and evaluate performance of installed 
systems at various sites in the state. At the training center, the 
commission toured approximately seventeen full-scale, above-
ground sewage disposal systems and learned more about 
Conventional, Alternative and Innovative technologies. 

Members of the WPCC listening to David Kalen, Program Manager of 
the New England On-site Wastewater Training Center in Rhode Island.

Continued on page 7

Voted 
Best Barbecue by

Eat In • takE Out • CatErIng
Brisket, Pulled Pork, riBs & Chicken

Open 
Everyday 
11am -9pm

10 West Main Street • Clinton, CT • 860.669.6868
943 Poquonnock Road • Groton, CT • 860.449.6868

www.ChestersBarbecue.com

RESTAURANT • 2015/2016
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WESTBROOK AUTO SALES
& SERVICE LLC

• Every Tuesday 10% Senior Discount
• Emission Certified Repair Facility

Anthony Swieneicki, Owner

westbrookauto@yahoo.com

1241 Boston Post Road, Westbrook, CT 06498

 westbrookautosales.com

860-399-6234
fax 860-339-5068

Three ASE Master
Technicians Available

at all times.

FOREIGN & DOMESTIC REPAIRS - ASE CERTIFIED

Like Us On Facebook
and receive an 
EXTRA 5% OFF

     current 
     monthly 

      specials!
     EXPIRES 3/31/14

Besides learning more about the newest innovations the group 
also came back with a lot of practical information. Servicing 
your septic system on a regular basis is the most important 
thing you can do to keep it in good working order and protect 
ground and surface water. A properly functioning system 
allows for a 2 day retention time of the liquid in the tank to 
properly settle out the solids, and approximately 80% of the 
solids are digested in the tank. Not pumping out your septic 
tank on a regular schedule allows solids to build up, leaving 
less capacity in the tank, and therefore less retention time to 
allow solids to properly settle out. That means your septic 
system may not be working properly and undigested material 
may work its way out to the leaching field or clog the filter. 
This is one of many reasons why the town requires you to 
service your septic system once every 5 years. 

You can find more information on septic systems on the 
Water Pollution web page as well as a list of list of local septic 
service companies at http://www.westbrookct.us/water-
pollution-control-commission.php. Shirley is in the Land Use 
office and will be happy to assist you in finding your as-built 
when you are ready to service your tank.

WESTBROOK WATER POLLUTION CONTROL …continued from page 6

Sales Representative
Due to expanded growth we are seeking a full time 

sales representative to sell advertising in our Events 

Town Magazines. We seek someone experienced 

who understands the consultative sales process. 

Responsibilities include maintaining ongoing 

relationships with existing clients, including daily 

contact over the phone and in person, meeting 

and exceeding sales goals, identifying and 

capturing new business through cold calling.  

Apply if you are an overachiever. Send resume to 

print@essexprinting.com.
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Westbrook 
Dance Academy

Fun, Exciting, Challenging, Award Winning

VOTED BEST KIDS DANCE AND BALLET STUDIO

Ages 2 to Adult ~ Beginner through Advanced
Recreational ~ Competition Team

Private Lessons

Ballet, Tap, Jazz, Lyrical, Pointe,  
Hip Hop, Acrobatics, Irish Step,  

Technique Workshops, Boy’s Hip Hop

110B Boston Post Road, Westbrook, CT 06498
(next to Lenny & Joe’s)

860.664.4308
web: westbrookdanceacademy.com
email: westbrookdanceac@aol.com

Julie Reed-Russo
OWNER / DIRECTOR / TEACHER / CHOREOGRAPHER
35 years of dance training & experience.

Certified by examination (level I and II) in the 
Dance Educators of America Teacher Training and 

Certification Programs. Qualified member of 
Dance Educators of America, Inc (DEA). 

Member of National Assoc. of Dance and
the Affiliated Arts (NADAA).

CLASSES START SEPTEMBER 6, 2016 - REGISTER IN STUDIO OR ONLINE

Mark Reeves, Builder
860-388-3825

Fall Renovation Time!

MARKJREEVESBUILDER@COMCAST.NET
WWW.MARKREEVESBUILDER.COM

CT LICENSE # 538583 & 10263         
FULLY INSURED 

Look me up on

New Homes • Whole House Remodels • Additions
Kitchens • Bathrooms • Basement Conversions

Siding & Windows • Entertainment Centers
Flooring • General Remodeling

Westbrook Recreation Department
Fall is right around the corner and we are very busy with 
registrations in all our programs. From tots to seniors, we have 
programs that will interest everyone and all ages. These are 
some examples of our very popular programs. Our K-4 karate 
program has children practicing twice a week on Mondays 
and Wednesdays after school at the Daisy Elementary. Archery 
is another fun after school activity that has children 8 – 12 
years old honing their skills on Tuesday at Wren Park. Space is 
limited with archery so get online soon and register.

Soccer is the sports program everyone loves during the fall. 
We always have a large number of children participating in our 
Tot and Recreational soccer program on Saturday mornings. 
This year we will also have the Connecticut Rush Soccer 
Academy doing a weekday program on Wednesday nights 
from 5:30-7:00 pm. Sessions will focus on individual and small 
group play. Children will receive more touches on the ball and 
develop better foot skills in a fun environment. Children must 
be between the ages of 6 – 13 years old.

After soccer is over we will jump right into our recreational 
youth badminton. Badminton starts on November 5th and will 
run for six weeks. Children between the ages of 5 – 13 years 
old are all welcome to register. Your children will love playing 
with their friends as we teach them how to serve, set and spike.

Our after school child care program at the Middle School is also 
available to busy parents who need to pick-up their children 
after work. Your children will be in a safe and well supervised 
environment where they can study, do their homework and play 
with their friends. The cost is less than $10 per day if you sign-
up by the month. Drop-ins and individual days will be available 
at a higher cost. Please call us at 860-399-3095 if you have any 
questions.

Any adult or senior could find quite a few fitness programs  
that are reasonably priced. We have Pilates, Yoga, Zumba and 
Chair Fitness programs available. Some programs are done after 
5:00 pm so people don’t have to rush over from work. The senior 
fitness programs are done on Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
mornings from 8:30 – 10:30 am. You can sign up for one day, two 
days or all three.

If you’re interested in finding out more about all our other 
programs, please check us out at westbrookrec.com. We have 
programs available for tots, youth, teens, adults and seniors. 
All are programs are available to everyone (resident and 
nonresidents). Why pay expensive membership fees when you pay 
as you go and stop whenever you want. 

Westbrook Recreation Board
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An Update from the Capitol
State Representative Devin Carney
Lyme, Old Lyme, Old Saybrook, Westbrook

First off, I want to thank all of those who came out to the 
legislative wrap-ups I hosted across the 23rd District. Hearing 
from constituents is the most important aspect of my job as 
your State Representative in Hartford.

This past session was especially challenging due to the massive 
budget shortfalls the state is facing. The House passed budget 
adjustments on a vote of 74-70, but I couldn’t support the 
proposal because it did not contain the structural changes 
I believe the state needs in order to improve our future 
economic climate (the state is facing a more than $2.5 billion 
deficit for 2017-19). The budget did not include necessary 
changes such as reform to tackle our unfunded union pension 
liabilities, a solid bonding cap, an unbreakable spending cap, 
and robust municipal mandate relief (especially after deep cuts 
to municipalities). 

However, there were some bright spots to this legislative 
session that included necessary first steps in combating 
the state’s opioid addiction epidemic, providing relief for 

firefighters who develop cancer 
in the line of duty, requiring that 
Tomosynthesis (a 3-D mammogram 
that more accurately detects breast 
cancer) be covered by insurance,  
and allowing private businesses like 
AAA to do car registration renewals, 
which will hopefully alleviate some 
DMV wait times.

For more detailed information on 
legislation passed this year,  
I encourage you to read the Office of Legislative Research’s  
non-partisan summary of the major public acts of 2016,  
which can be found on my website, repcarney.com, and or  
at https://www.cga.ct.gov/olr/.

I encourage constituents to stay in touch and sign up for my 
regular legislative email updates either on my web page,  
Facebook page (facebook.com/repcarney), or via my email, 
devin.carney@housegop.ct.gov. It has truly been an honor and 
a privilege representing the people of Westbrook and I hope 
everyone is having a wonderful summer.
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Registrars of Voters Office
The Registrars of Voters Office is open each Tuesday from 
11:00 am to 1:00 pm and Thursday from 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm. 
The Registrars will also be in the Office at designated times for 
special registration sessions (see dates below). If you would 
like to speak to the Registrars, the office phone number is 860-
399-3042. Any Westbrook resident may register to vote if he/
she is at least 17 years of age and will be 18 on or before the 
next November Election, is a citizen of the United States, and is 
not a disfranchised felon. Applications to register are available 
from the Registrars Office, on the table outside the Office, 
or by going online (sots. ct.gov). Completed applications 
may be mailed to Registrars Office at 866 Boston Post Road, 
Westbrook, CT, 06498 or placed in the mail slot outside the 
Registrars of Voters’ Office door. Once the application has 
been processed by the Registrars, the applicant will receive a 
confirmation of acceptance letter. A registered voter who has 
had a change of name, address, or would like to make a change 
concerning party affiliation, must update the information on a 
new application card. 

A registered voter who would like to vote by absentee ballot 
for the November 8, 2016 Election, may request an Absentee 
Ballot application from the TOWN CLERK or from the 
Secretary of the State’s website (sots.ct.gov). Any qualified 
registered voter who is in active service in the US Armed 
Forces, will be absent from town during the Election hours, 
is ill or disabled, or is unable to vote at the polls because of 
religious tenets is eligible to vote by absentee ballot. 

Special Registration Sessions: 
October 22, 10 am - 2pm
November 1, 9 am - 8 pm

Westbrook Drum Corp
The Westbrook Drum Corps would like to thank the 
Westbrook Foundation for awarding a grant to them for the 
repair and refurbishing of some of their drums. As this is a 
rather big expense, the grant is much appreciated.

The Westbrook Drum Corps has scheduled about thirty events 
for this year – those drums really take a “beating.” The main 
event of the season is the 57th Annual Muster to be held on 
August 26th and 27th. Corps will attend from all of New 
England, New York, Delaware, New Jersey and, hopefully, 
Virginia. The Friday night Tattoo will start at 7:00 pm and will 
feature several individual corps performing while the parade 
will start at 11:00 am on Saturday. The muster will immediately 
follow on the ball field in back of the firehouse.

Dodie McGrath
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News from the Westbrook Public Library
All of us at the library hope that you are having a great 
summer. It is amazing how quickly the weeks fly by. With 
school beginning on August 31, students at every level will 
be concentrating on completing their summer reading 
requirements. We have tried to build a substantial collection 
of Nutmeg Award titles and have quite a few copies of the four 
high school titles: The Book Thief (Gr. 9), Grendel (Gr. 10), The 
House on Mango Street (Gr. 11), and The Alchemist (Gr. 12). Be 
sure to stop by or call if your student needs a particular book.

Since 1976 Connecticut residents have been able to use their 
hometown library card to borrow materials from any public 
library in Connecticut. Library materials can be returned at 
any public library in the state. The Connecticut State Library’s 
delivery system, now known as DeliveritCT, made this 
reciprocal loan program work. In the last few years the volume 
of materials traveling between libraries has increased to such 
an extent the delivery system is having trouble keeping up  
with it.

In an effort to decrease the high volume of materials moving 
through the interlibrary delivery system, the Connecticut State 
Library Board issued new guidelines that Connecticut public 

libraries must follow. The two that most affect library users are a 
limit of 5 holds placed “on materials not owned by their library” 
and a requirement that new materials acquired within the last 6 
months not be available for interlibrary loan. So, libraries will not 
loan new materials to other libraries and borrowers will have a five 
hold limit on interlibrary loan items. These guidelines went into 
effect on July 1 and will be in place for the foreseeable future. It is 
too early to tell if these loan restrictions have had any effect yet on 
the interlibrary delivery volume.

On a brighter note, the Connecticut State Library has introduced 
its new statewide catalog called FinditCT. This allows library users 
to search all the public library and college collections in the state 
and can be found at finditct.org.

Many people have dropped their land telephone lines in favor of 
cell or mobile phones. We are finding that often we no longer have 
a current phone number on file when we try to reach people. If you 
have changed your phone or address recently, please let us know.

Our assistant librarian Brittany, teen and tech whiz, recently 
married Adam Pearson. Brittany Pearson continues taking 
appointments for her popular Tech Tuesday help sessions. Visit 
the library or call 860 399-6422 for a session.
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JH&H INC.
REALTORS

860.399.7202

Buying or Selling...
Expect More from
A Real Estate Company

Visit us at 
www.ColdwellBankerCT.com

1260 Boston Post Road
Westbrook CT

A Five Step Plan  
for Younger Eyes
On your best day, your eyes are the window to your soul. On your 
worst, they are the window to your age. The delicate eye skin is the 
first to wrinkle and the first thing that people notice about you. 
So how can you keep your eyes looking as young as you can for as 
long as you can?

•  Eye cream is an absolute necessity. Eye creams that contain 
peptides or growth factors will boost collagen production, 
helping fade lines and thicken the skin. Formulations with 
caffeine will help reduce puffiness.

•  If some is good, a lot is not necessarily better. Eye creams 
contain high concentrations of rich moisturizers, so if you 
slather them on, all the extra emollients plump the skin and 
can actually make puffiness worse. Use a pea-size drop for each 
eye, and lightly pat it on with your ring finger, which has the 
gentlest touch. 

•  Don’t forget the SPF! Many of us skip sunscreen around the 
eyes because it can get into our eyes and cause stinging. Usually 
if you apply sunscreen thirty minutes before leaving your 
house, this is not an issue. And don’t forget sunglasses which 
add another layer of protection against UV damage.

•  Don’t rub or scrub! You should wash your face the same as you 
would wash a new baby’s face - gently! If your cleanser doesn’t 
remove your eye make-up, find one that does. Also, don’t 
rub your eyes when you get tired. You are likely to break the 
capillaries under this very delicate skin which will lead to dark 
circles.

•  When’s the last time you got your eyes checked? Squinting at a 
computer screen is one of the fastest ways to develop wrinkles 
around your eyes. So while you may benefit from Botox, you 
may benefit from a good eye exam as well.

Dr. Susan O’Malley, owner and Medical Director of Sonas 
Med Spa, is dedicated to helping women look younger without 
surgery. To learn which non-surgical procedures are right for 
you, please call 203 245-2227 for a free consultation or visit www.
sonasmedspa.com.

Susan O’Malley, M.D.
Sonas Med Spa

Town Hall Hours
Mon – Wed: 9:00 am – 4:00 pm

Thursday: 9:00 am – 7:00 pm

Friday: 9:00 am – noon
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TRUST YOUR CAR TO THE REPAIR SHOP MORE PEOPLE TRUST...
We are a full service garage dedicated to quality work and service.

“The Only Call You Need For Quality Service & Repairs”

AUTO SERVICE                of
Old Saybrook, Inc.

Servicing Domestic & All European Cars Including 
Mercedes, BMW, Jaguar, Audi, Saab, Volvo & VW

860-388-6838
From oil changes & scheduled maintenance to engine repair or replacement, we can

provide complete mechanical & electrical service to your vehicle.
4 Jade Court • old Saybrook
HourS: Mon. - Fri.  8 a.m. - 5 p.m.

We employ ASE
Certified Technicians

We have Senior Citizen Day Every Day!
We Offer 10% OFF Repairs and Service up to $50.00 Maximum.

Westbrook Senior Center
The Westbrook Senior Center is pleased to announce a new 
program called “Wellness Wednesday.” The first presentation 
will be on August 10. This program will be held the second 
Wednesday of every month. The goal of this program is to 
educate seniors on topics for healthy aging. Our first speaker 
will be Maria Tomasetti from the Alzheimer’s Association CT 
Chapter. Lunch is served at noon and the presentation is at 
1:00 pm.

The Westbrook Senior Center is working in conjunction 
with the Town of Westbrook’s Department of Public 
Health, Westbrook Visiting Nurses and Public Health, and 
Social Services to provide a two-part series of educational 
presentations based on the CDC’s guidelines on fall injury 
prevention and medication safety topics. Sally McCarthy 
Huysman; PT (for the Town of Westbrook) will present 
“Fall and Injury Prevention” on September 22nd at 1:00 pm. 
Also, a pharmacist will come to the Senior Center to review 
your medications. The date for that presentation is to be 
determined.

For program information and/or to RSVP for programs 
please call: 860-399-3048.

The goal of the Westbrook Senior Center is to improve the quality 
of life for the Senior citizens of Westbrook and our neighboring 
shoreline towns. The senior center welcomes citizens 60 years of 
age or older to participate in our many daily activities directed by 
staff and volunteers. The goal of these programs is to promote the 
physical and mental well-being of our senior community. To see 
our scheduled calendar of events and upcoming special events, 
please come down to the center Monday-Friday or visit us on 
the town website. We look forward to seeing you.

Courtney Burks, Director

Transfer Station Hours
Mon., Wed., Sat. from 8:00 am - 3:00 pm
Phone: 860-399-6356

Town Garage
185 Horse Hill Road, Exit 64
860-552-4496
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Public Transportation for all ages serving
Chester, Clinton, Deep River, East Haddam, 

Durham, Essex, Haddam, Killingworth, Lyme, 
Old Lyme, Old Saybrook & Westbrook

ConneCting Your ConneCtiCut!

Connections to Southeast Area Transit buses in New London, 
CT Transit New Haven in Madison, Middletown Transit

and CT Transit Hartford in Middletown

Call 860.510.0429
www.9towntransit.com

9 Town Transit is Operated by the
Estuary Transit District

Medical Transportation to Middletown

Westbrook Board of Education
Summers for students and staff of our school district go very 
quickly. With opening days already on everyone’s radar, August 
29th for staff and August 31st for students, we are making 
great headway on our summer projects. A careful review of the 
planned summer projects will give you a real sense of just how 
much work is being accomplished in the short summer weeks 
before schools resume for the 2016 – 2017 school year.

To begin, the middle school is hosting all of the Parks & 
Recreation summer activities this year. In addition to that, the 
Westbrook summer school program is also being conducted at 
the middle school. Just about every inch of space on the first 
floor and on the outside fields of the middle school is being 
used for children studying and working in summer school or 
enjoying summer play and activities. Of course, the reason for 
all that programming to be at the middle school is the result of 
major renovation projects going on at both the high school and 
Daisy Ingraham Elementary School.

Window replacement projects planned for the high school and 
Daisy Ingraham are in full vigor. The window projects which 
come under the purview of a Town Building Committee are 
expected to be completed well before school resumes. At Daisy, 
the windows are being altered as well as replaced; effectively 
making the current floor to ceiling storefront windows a bit 

less expansive. New heaters and covers will be installed below the 
windows in many classrooms as they are completed. At the high 
school, the wood windows that have outlived their shelf-life are 
being removed and metal- framed windows are replacing them. 
Both projects are expected to be completed before school begins – 
ready to greet our staff and students.

The Westbrook Public Works Dept. has been working around 
the window projects to address areas of the elementary and high 
school parking lots that have been in need of repaving. Significant 
work in both lots over the last school year brought about the need 
for some tree removal and paving. That will be completed this 
summer as well.

Finally, the high school track, installed in 2005, has become 
worn and cracked. During August 8-19, the track surface will 
be resurfaced with new layers of Tack Coat and relined with 
new event markings. In addition, high and middle school 
gymnasium bleachers were cleaned, inspected and repaired. This 
refurbishment includes seat replacement, tightening of loose or 
missing structural fasteners and brackets, and lubrication of all 
moving understructure parts. New end rails and tie straps were 
also installed on the high school bleachers which meet OSHA 
regulations.

Other renovations in both gymnasiums include the installation 
of new end wall padding, replacement of all cables and pulleys 
on basketball hoops, relocation of backboard winches, and 
installation of safety straps on all retractable basketball units, again 
meeting OSHA standards. In addition to the annual stripping and 
refinishing of all three gymnasium floors, the high and middle 
school gym floor center decals will be repainted as well. 

Westbrook Fire Department
The members of Westbrook Fire Department are 

pleased to announce that the three new Seagrave 

Pumpers will be put in service in the month of  

August. All residents are invited to a “Wet Down”  

on Saturday, September 17 at 11:00 am. 

Town Hall Closed
Labor Day September 5th 

Columbus Day October 10th

Thanksgiving Holiday November 24th and 25th 
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rob@technetcomputing.com 
www.technetcomputing.com 

860.740.0328

COMPUTER 
PROBLEMS
                 DRIVING 
                   YOU NUTS?
• Unlimited Support – One Low Price
• Server, Network & Workstation Maintenance
• Network Security & Proactive System Monitoring
• Local and Online Backup and Recovery
• 2 Free Hours or Free System Analysis - Just to Give 
   Us A Try (Offer for 4 or More Computers)

Now Celebrating 10 Years of Helping Business’ 
Increase Productivity and Profits!

Estuary Council Regional 
Senior Center
The Estuary Council of Seniors, Inc. (ECSI) is a community 
center for the Estuary region’s residents over 50 years old 
providing nutrition, transportation, health support services, 
education opportunities and socialization. We have been 
promoting healthy and active lifestyles for adults 50 and 
better through quality programs and services in the nine-
town Estuary region for over 40 years. Please visit us at 
www.ecsenior.org for additional information or call us at 
860.388.1611.

Bingo At The Estuary. Every Thursday evening at the Estuary! 
Games begin at 6:30 pm. Doors open at 5:30 pm. Admission, 
including game package, is $12 per player. Cash prizes with 
the progressive jackpot maximum payout of $1,000 (increases 
$100 each week). Open to all ages. Snacks and food sold 
during the evening.

Shoreline Chefs To Benefit Meals On Wheels. Sunday, 
September 25 from 3 to 6 pm at Water’s Edge Resort & Spa 
in Westbrook. Area restauranteurs, caterers, home cooks, and 
neighborhood notables will be cooking up their best dishes 
for sampling. Tickets are $40 per person and are available for 
purchase at the Estuary. Admission includes your tasting of 
all our many chef ’s recipes, a silent auction, wine & beer, and 
entertainment. 

The Estuary Thrift Shop offers the best bargains on the 
shoreline! Clothing, furniture housewares, decorations, and 
jewelry are just a few of the things you will find. Every day is 
different. All ages are welcome to come in and shop. Open 
Saturdays. New Daily Specials.

What is 2-1-1?

It is Connecticut’s free information and referral 

service. By dialing 2-1-1, a toll-free number 

throughout CT, callers can reach knowledgeable, 

multilingual staff and get information, referrals or 

seek help in a crisis. 2-1-1 operates 24 hours a day, 

every day of the year. TDD access is available.
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Westbrook Youth & Family Services
Counseling Services
WYFS provides support and therapy for individuals, 
families and couples. Our therapists help strengthen family 
functioning, and support children and families working 
through life’s challenges, including emotional and behavioral 
issues, stress, anxiety, grief, depression, trauma, peer issues and 
life transitions. Call 860-399-9239 for an appointment.

Check out these fabulous FREE WYFS 
Programs for everyone in the family!
School Groups: With WPS’s support, we offer structured peer 
groups at each of the schools. Our school groups focus on 

enhancing executive functioning skills which support all students 
with planning, organizing, and completing tasks. Each group will 
be following a theme to deliver engaging activities and games. 
Themes Include: Inside Out, Bucket Filler, Force Awakens, Super 
Heroes, Game of Life, and Going Viral. Visit our website for more 
information and how to sign up.

Helping Hands: High School students find ways to give back to 
their community. Next Monthly Meeting October 4th.

Parent Exchange: On the Last Thursday of every month, 6-7:30 
pm @Valley Shore YMCA, single parents have an opportunity to 
build a network of support. We provide FREE dinner and YMCA 
provides FREE Childcare.

Senior Center Round Up: Join WYFS’s Susan Scott for coffee and 
conversation at Westbrook’s senior center with visits from canine 
celebrity, Gus, 3rd Wednesday of the month at 9 am.

What Makes My Life Grand and Intergenerational Bingo will be 
back this Fall! Check out wyfs.org for more information. 

Like us on Facebook!

    Want to Reach Every Home
    & Business in Town?
    Call Ward Feirer at 914.806.5500

BE READY FOR  
THE SUMMER HEAT!
AC Service & Installation
24/7 Emergency Service
Automatic Fuel Delivery
Furnace/Boiler Service

& Installation
Kohler Generator Service 

& Installation
Gas Fireplaces
Water Heaters

Price Programs
Service Plans 

35 William F. Palmer Rd., Moodus, CT 06469

860-873-3876
888-388-2497
www.dutchoil.com

HOD #310 & HOD #909 CT Contractor Lic. #S1-303161
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How to Reach Your Elected Officials
STATE

Governor Dannel P. Malloy
State Capitol Building, Room 200

Hartford, CT 06106
(860) 566-4840 – (800)406-1527  

Fax (860)524-7396
Governor.Malloy@po.state.ct.us

LT Governor Nancy Wyman
State Capitol Building, Room 304

Hartford, CT 06106
860-524-7384, Fax (860) 524-7304

ltgovernor.wyman@ct.gov

Secretary of the State
Denise Merrill

30 Trinity Street, Hartford, CT 06106
(860) 509-6000 Fax (860) 509-6209

http://www.sots.state.ct.us/

State Treasurer
Denise Nappier

55 Elm Street, Hartford, CT 06106
(800) 618-3404 Fax (860)-702-3043

http://www.state.ct.us/ott/

Attorney General
George Jepsen

55 Elm Street, Hartford, CT 06106
(860)808-5318 Fax (860) 808-5387

http://www.cslib.org/attygenl/

Rep. 23rd District
Devin Carney

CT House Republican Office,  
L.O.B. Room 4200, Hartford, CT 06106

860-240-8700, 800-842-1423
devin.carney@housegop.ct.gov

Senator 33rd District
Art Linares

Legislative Office Building, Room 2705
300 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 06106 

(860) 240-8800, 800-842-1421
Art.Lineras@cga.ct.gov

Rep. 35th District
Jesse Maclachlan

CT House Republican Office 
L.O.B. Room 4200, Hartford, CT 06106

860-240-8700, 800-842-1423
jesse.maclachlan@housegop.ct.gov

FEDERAL
Senator Richard Blumenthal

90 State House Square 10th Floor
Hartford, CT 06103

(860) 258-6940 Fax (860) 258-6958
706 Hart Senate Office
Washington, DC 20510

(202) 224-2823, Fax (202)224-9673
www.blumenthal.senate.gov

Senator Chris Murphy
One Constitution Plaza, 7th Floor

Hartford, CT 06103
(860) 549-8463 Fax (860) 524-5091

303 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

(202) 224-4041 Fax (202) 224-9750

Congressman Joe Courtney
55 Main Street, Suite 250

Norwich, CT 06360
(860) 886-0139

2348 Rayburn HOB
Washington, DC 20515

(202) 225-2076, Fax (202) 225-4977
www.courtney.house.gov

Westbrook Garden Club – 
Grow with Us!
We are proud to announce that Jessica 
Feinman is the recipient of our annual 
$1,000 college scholarship. Jessica, 
a 2016 graduate of Westbrook High 
School, will attend Eckerd College in 
St. Petersburg, Florida, where she will 
major in environmental studies with 
an emphasis on sustainability and 
conservation of endangered species. 
During high school, in addition to 
taking honors level classes, Jessica was a 
member of the environmental club, an 
avid equestrian, and a volunteer at High 
Hopes. Congratulations, Jessica! We wish 
you the very best.

As you’re enjoying your garden this 
month, you can also be thinking about 
how you want it to look next year. Want 
to fill in a bare spot or two? One of the 
best sources for new plants may be right 
before your eyes. Dividing your mature 

perennials provides new stock while it 
improves the health of the original plant. 
Convalaria (lily-of-the-valley), hosta, iris, 
salvia, and sedum are just a few of the 
plants that can be divided successfully. 
Fall, when conditions are cool and 
moist, is an ideal time for new plants to 
establish healthy root systems. So scout 
your garden for what you might like to 
divide, and prepare places for the new 
additions. For more detailed information 
on dividing perennials, try http://www.
finegardening.com/10-tips-dividing-
perennial-plants.

Visit us on Facebook at Westbrook 
Garden Club in CT. You’ll find gardening 
tips, photos, and announcements of 
upcoming events like our Fall Garden 
Market, September 10. Facebook and 
other local news sources will also tell you 
how to order our magnificent mums.
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IMPORTANT TOWN HALL NUMBERS
Accounts Payable .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3008
Animal Control Officer   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 790-1075
Assessor   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3016
Assessor Clerk  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3045
Building Official  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-2035
Emergency Management  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 577-0622
Emergency Management website .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . www .westbrookem .com
Environmental Health  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3018
Finance Director  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3004
Finance Director / Assistant  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860)399-1235
Fire Department / Business calls .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .(860) 399-9492
Fire Marshal Office / Business calls .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 552-4496
Harbor Master   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-2477
Health Director  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-9869
Inland Wetland Enforcement .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3017
Transfer Station   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-6356
Land Use - Planning/Zoning/IWWC Admin . Asst  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3091
Land Use - Building/Health Dept . Admin . Asst  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-0339
Probate Court  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 510-5028
Recreation  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3095
Registrar of Voters  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3042
Selectman’s Office   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3040
Senior Center Director  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3048
Social Services .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3090
Tax Collector  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3043
Town Clerk  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3044
Town Garage   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 552-4496
Town Planner .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3201
Town Web site .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .www .westbrookct .us
Treasurer   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3040
Westbrook Senior Center  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-2029
Zoning Enforcement   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3041

SCHOOLS
Daisy Ingraham Elementary School  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-7025
Junior-Senior High School  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-6214
Middle School  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-2010
Superintendent of Schools .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .(860) 399-6432

HOME HEALTH CARE
Visiting Nurses of Westbrook .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-3088
Ambulance & Oxygen Business Calls  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-7000

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Resident Trooper  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-7304
State Trooper  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-2100

LIBRARY
Westbrook Public Library  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-6422

USEFUL NUMBERS
9 Town Transit  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 510-0429
Community Foundation of Middlesex County  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 347-0025
First Congregational Church of Westbrook .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-9367
Garden Club .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . westbrookgardenclub@yahoo .com
Historical Society  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-7473
Westbrook Youth & Family Services .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-9239
St . Mark’s  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-9207
St . Paul’s Episcopal Church  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . (860) 399-5402

WESTBROOK 
Community Listings

For Town Updates & Information:
www.westbrookct.us

CT Agriculture Fairs
Hamburg Fair
August 19, 20 & 21
2 Sterling City Road, Lyme, Connecticut
www.hamburgfair.org, 860-908-4906

Chester Fair
August 26, 27 & 28  
Kirkland Terrace, Chester, Connecticut
www.chesterfair.org, 860-526-5947

Haddam Neck Fair
September 2, 3, 4 & 5
26 Quarry Hill Road, Haddam Neck, Connecticut 
www.haddamneckfair.com, 860-267-4671

Guilford Fair
September 16, 17 & 18
Stone House Lane, Guilford, Connecticut
www.guilfordfair.org, 203-453-3543

Durham Fair
September 22, 23, 24 & 25
24 Town House Road, Durham, Connecticut
www.durhamfair.com, 860-349-9495

Berlin Fair
September 30, October 1 & 2
430 Beckley Road, East Berlin, Connecticut
www.ctberlinfair.com, 860-828-0133

Social Services
Elderly (65+) and Totally Disabled Renters’ 
Tax Relief Program
Filing Dates:  April 1st to October 1st

CT General Statutes provide for a partial refund of annual 
rental and utility expenses to qualified elderly and disabled 
renters. The program is available to residents age 65 or older as 
of December 31, 2015, or residents at least age 18 by December 
31, 2015 who have been found by a government agency to be 
permanently and totally disabled. Income must be no more than 
$34,600 for singles or $42,200 for married couples.    

All documentation required for the Renters Program, is based 
on the “2015” calendar year.

Call Westbrook Social Services to arrange an appointment or 
with questions 860-399-3090.
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Tropical Storm – Hurricane Preparedness
The Town of Westbrook and the entire 
southern New England region encounter 
the highest probability of a tropical storm 
or hurricane annually from August 15th 
through November 1st. We want to ensure 
you have the resources to be prepared. 
As noted with the past Tropical Storms 
(Irene and Sandy), each storm caused 
damage for many residents and forced 
wires down resulting in no power for 
4-8 days. When electricity is disrupted 
you will lose TV, telephone and Internet 
services. With severe damage, cell sites 
can also experience disruption. Tropical 
storms produce sustained winds of 39-
73 mph. Hurricanes’ wind speeds range 
from 74 to over 155 mph. Along with 
dangerous winds, these types of storms 
will produce heavy, long periods of rain 
and storm surge damage to the coastline. 
Preparedness actions, before the storm on 
your part include: 

•  Appropriate Disaster Plan and  
Disaster Kit

• Awareness of Westbrook Notifications 

Appropriate Disaster Plan 
and Disaster Kit 5-7 Days  
of Supplies 
The Emergency Management Department 
recommends that every family have an 
appropriate Disaster Plan in place that 
includes you leaving your residence and 
temporarily relocating. Storm surge and 
flooding is common for residents located 
along Boston Post Road (and all roads 
south) including the adjacent areas near 
the Menunketesuck River and Jensens / 
Green Acres mobile home parks. In other 
areas of the town, residents need to be 
aware of falling trees and power lines due 

to the extreme winds. Emergency  
services (Police-Fire-Ambulance) are 
suspended when sustained winds are  
45 mph or greater. 

We recommend you have a plan in place to 
evacuate 12-24 hours prior to the storm’s 
arrival; going to family, friends or consider 
staying at a local hotel. If you have no 
other option, Westbrook or other towns 
will open a pre-storm disaster shelter. 
Shelter locations are announced via news 
media, social media and 211 Info-Line. 
After the storm has passed and when it’s 
safe, residents can return to their home. If 
needed, Westbrook will open a post storm 
disaster shelter. 

Disaster Kits are essential to your survival 
when there is no power for more than 
24 hours. Everyone needs to have an 
appropriate kit that contains suitable food, 
water, along with other important items 
(medication, infant supplies) to last at 
least 5-7 days. Disaster Kits are not just for 
weather events throughout the year. They 
can be used for other disaster events that 
can affect Westbrook. 

Town Notifications
Westbrook Emergency Management 
works closely with State and Federal 
agencies, including the National Weather 
Service when a storm is forecast to 
impact our area. We highly recommend 
you follow our website and social media 
sites on Facebook or Twitter. These sites 
are uploaded regularly with Westbrook 
preparedness, warnings and post storm 
restoration information.

In extreme circumstances with life 
and safety concerns, we can notify you 

via the CT ALERT System, with brief, 
concise information. You can receive 
this information by registering your cell 
phone (voice/text) and/or email. Go to our 
website, following the link to CT ALERT. 
If your information has changed, please 
update the information at this time.

Where Do I Get More 
Information?
The Westbrook Emergency Management 
website, www.westbrookem.com will 
provide you with complete information on 
disaster preparedness topics. The site also  
includes topics on disaster shelters, 
Eversource, generator and food safety, 
pets, elderly, special needs and more. The 
website is outfitted with videos and written 
material. Options also include viewing 
the web site in different languages. If you 
need access to a computer, please visit the 
Westbrook Library at 61 Goodspeed Drive, 
family or friends. 

We don’t have the power to stop a weather 
related event. However you have resources 
to become resilient, which will help 
you and your family. By following our 
recommendations, you will be prepared 
for almost any disaster that can affect the 
Town of Westbrook throughout the year. 

Donald Izzo
Emergency Management Director 

Deadline for the Next Issue of Westbrook Events is October 21.  

Contact Jill in the First Selectman’s office 860-399-3040 ext 111 or  

E-MAIL jbrainerd@westbrookct.us to submit an article or press release.
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Vista Graduates Celebrate New Beginning 
Smiles, laughter and tears of joy were a common sight at the 
Westbrook High School auditorium on July 15 as 15 students 
from Vista Life Innovations – a nationally accredited education 
program for individuals with disabilities – celebrated the start 
of a new life chapter during a graduation ceremony.

Graduation is a significant milestone in the lives of Vista 
students that acknowledges the independence and success 
they worked hard to achieve in the Discover Program, 
Vista’s transitional program. More than 175 people attended 
this year’s ceremony, including family, friends, community 
members and elected officials.

“I’m extremely confident in what you’re going to accomplish 
going forward as you move into this new phase of life,” state 
Rep. Devin Carney (23rd District) told the graduates. “There’s 
really no end to your possibilities, so go forth into the world 
and do wonderful things.” Joining Carney at the ceremony 
were state Rep. Noreen Kokoruda (101st District) and state 
Rep. Sean Scanlon (98th District), who was there in his 
capacity as Director of Community Affairs for U.S. Senator 
Chris Murphy. 

This year’s commencement speech was delivered by Keynote 
Speaker Joseph Comerford, executive director of the Estuary 
Transit District. Comerford, who began his career with the ETD in 
2009, became a friend and supporter of Vista after getting to know 
the many students and members who utilize the 9 Town Transit 
buses daily. “I have the pleasure of working with Vista staff and 

Continued on page 21
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FREE ESTIMATES
860-663-8099

www.houseworkskillingworth.com

READY TO TACKLE YOUR TO-DO-LIST? WE ARE!
CARPENTRY SERVICES

POWER WASHING SERVICES

POWER WASHING SERVICES

Interior
Bonus Rooms 

Cabinetry
Doors: Hinged or Pocket

Floors: Wood or Tile
 Molding & Trim

Exterior
3-Season & Screened Porches

Decks & Patios
Sheds & Outbuildings

Windows & Doors

Attic & Ceiling Fan Installation
Plumbing & Electrical

Deck Sanding & Sealing
Dryer Vent Cleaning & Repair

Gutter Repair & Leaf Guard Installation

Decks / Homes / Office Buildings / Ice Dam Removal

HOME IMPROVEMENT

members on a regular basis,” Comerford said. “They add to our 
community with their strong sense of giving back and are a part 
of what makes the shoreline a great place to live.”

In addition to a Certificate of Graduation, each student 
received a letter from Westbrook First Selectman Noel Bishop; 
certificates from Sen. Murphy and Congressman Joe Courtney; 
and an official citation from the Connecticut General Assembly 
introduced by Sen. Ted Kennedy Jr. (12th District), Sen. Art 

Linares (33rd District), Rep. Jesse MacLachlan (35th District), 
Rep. Kokoruda and Rep. Carney. 

With campuses in Madison, Westbrook and Guilford, Vista 
has been providing services and resources to individuals with 
disabilities for over 26 years.

Vista Life Innovations is a 501©3 nonprofit organization. Vista’s 
mission is to provide services and resources to assist individuals with 
disabilities achieve personal success. For more information about 
Vista, please visit www.vistalifeinnovations.org. 

Westbrook Visiting Nurses
Are you, or someone you know, in need 
of medical home care services?
WE do everything the LARGER agencies do, but WE do it 
BETTER…because…

WE are a small, dedicated nursing and therapy staff which is 
COMMITTED to providing town residents with consistent 
quality care.

WE also provide the Town with many other COMMUNITY 
services, such as referrals for State/Federal/Local programs, 

Senior Community Outreach Programs and Social Service 
Programs.

WE are told Westbrook residents feel “safe” and “comfortable” 
knowing the person they let into their home is a TOWN employee.

If you, or someone you know, is being discharged from the 
hospital or is in need of a medical home visit, be sure to ask for 
your hometown professionals – Westbrook VNA.

Westbrook Visiting Nurses & Public Health
866 Boston Post Road - P.O. Box 281, Westbrook, CT 06498
860 399-3088

VISTA GRADUATES CELEBRATE…continued from page 20
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The Shoreline Soup Kitchens & Pantries
The Shoreline Soup Kitchens & 
Pantries provides food and fellowship 
for residents in need in the towns of 
Clinton, Old Saybrook, Westbrook, 
Chester, Killingworth, Essex, Deep River, 
Madison, East Lyme, Old Lyme, and 
Lyme. Founded in 1989, SSKP supports  
8 meal sites and 5 pantries; all located  
and hosted by communities of faith. 
Last year, with a small staff and over 900 
dedicated volunteers, SSKP served food 
for over 1 million meals to over 8,000 
shoreline neighbors in need. Visit  
www.shorelinesoupkitchens.org for a  
full listing of SSKP’s shoreline meal sites 
and pantries.

SSKP’s Westbrook Pantry
Every Tuesday from 1:30 pm -2:30 pm, at 
St. Mark’s Roman Catholic Church, 222 
McVeagh Road in Westbrook. The pantry 
provides fresh and non-perishable food 
for those who live in Westbrook, Clinton, 
Old Saybrook, Chester, Killingworth, 
Essex, Deep River, Madison, East Lyme, 
Old Lyme, and Lyme. Residents in need 
receive enough food for three meals a 

day for three days for all those in their 
household. Guests are reminded to bring 
bags. All are welcome to attend one SSKP 
pantry per week.

How You Can Help:
Call (860) 388-1988 or visit www.
shorelinesoupkitchens.org for more 
information on how to plan a food drive, 
or become a pantry or meal site volunteer. 
Donations can be mailed to PO Box 804 
Essex CT 06426. Donate securely online 
at www.shorelinesoupkitchens.org. Your 
help makes a place at the table for all those 
in need in Clinton and the shoreline.

Treating Cataracts
Middlesex Eye Physicians is pleased 
to announce that we offer the latest 
technology in Laser Assisted Cataract 
Surgery. Our new Verion machine offers 
customized mapping of our patients’ eyes, 
which gives us measurements tailored 
to the individual. This machine helps 
minimize sources of error and increases 
accuracy and precision. 

There are different types of cataracts, but 
the most common is age related. As we 
get older the natural lens inside of our eye 
becomes cloudy causing blurred vision 
and it cannot be corrected by glasses or 
eye drops. This a natural progressing 
eye condition. In fact, cataract surgery 
is the most common surgical procedure 
performed world-wide! Middlesex Eye 
Physicians offers Laser Assisted, bladeless 
cataract surgery. Using the LensX laser 

our surgeons have the ability to customize 
the procedure to achieve the best visual 
outcomes. 

Our cataract surgeons at Middlesex Eye 
Physicians are pleased to offer the latest 
advancements in eye care technology to 
our region and are specially trained in the 
implantation of premium lenses during 
cataract surgery. These advancements 
in intraocular lens allow our patients 
to possibly reduce or eliminate their 
dependence on glasses after surgery. 

Call today to schedule a cataract 
consultation. All of our state of the art 
diagnostic and surgical equipment helps 
your surgeon plan for your procedure to 
ensure the best possible outcome.

Middlesex Eye Physicians
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WMRD 
1150 - AM
Middletown - Hartford

WLIS
1420 - AM

Old Saybrook - New London

We are 
The Best of the Valley & Shoreline!!

News, Weather, Sports, Traffic, Music, Talk 
and Opinion, from around the Corner  

and around the World!!

We’ve Got Personality!!!

www.wliswmrd.net

Senior Farmer’s Market Nutrition Program

The Connecticut Department of Agriculture provides low 
income seniors with checks that can be exchanged for eligible 
foods at farmers’ markets.

Eligibility Guidelines:
All participants must be 60 years of age or older, or under 60 
and permanently disabled, living in subsidized housing. The 
2016 eligibility income guidelines are: Single person=$21,775 
or Couple=$29,471. These seniors should be participating 
in a program with similar means testing, verifying eligibility 
(heating assistance, renters rebate, SNAP etc…). 

Eligible Products: 
You may purchase CT grown fruits, vegetables, fresh cut herbs 
and honey.

For more information or pick up - contact:
Elizabeth Carpenter, Social Services Coordinator at  
860-399-3090.

Office hours: Monday-Wednesday:  
9 am - 4 pm;  
Thursday: 9 am - 7 pm; Friday:  
9 am - noon.

Town Events

Westbrook Drum Corp Muster Tattoo, Friday  

August 26, 7:00 pm, Ted Lane Field

57th Annual Muster Parade, August 27, 11:00 am
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Chestnut Hill Concert Features Two Masterworks 
with Clarinet and Piano Trio by Dvorak

The second program of Chestnut Hill Concerts’ 2016 season 
will include two great pieces of chamber music featuring the 
clarinet and a stunning piano trio by Antonín Dvorák. The 
concert will take place on Friday, August 12 at 8:00 pm at the 
Katharine Hepburn Cultural Arts Center (The Kate) in Old 
Saybrook, and will bring to the stage four internationally-
renowned performing artists.

Joining artistic director and cellist Ronald Thomas for 
this concert will be: the celebrated Finnish conductor and 
clarinetist Osmo Vänskä; violinist and concertmaster of the 
Minnesota Orchestra, Erin Keefe; and the renowned American 
pianist Randall Hodgkinson. 

The program begins with Johannes Brahms’s extraordinarily 
melodious and lyrical Trio for Clarinet, Cello, and Piano, 
followed by Contrasts for Violin, Clarinet, and Piano, written 
in 1938 for Benny Goodman by the Hungarian composer 
Bela Bartók. The program concludes with Antonín Dvorák’s 
complex, dramatic, and intensely emotional Trio in F minor 
for violin, cello, and piano, written in 1883.

The concert on August 12 is sponsored by Northstar Wealth 
Partners, and the 2016 Season of Chestnut Hill Concerts is made 
possible with support from the Connecticut Office of the Arts.

The remaining programs in the 2016 Chestnut Hill Concerts 
season take place on consecutive Friday evenings, August 19 
and 26. Single tickets are $35 for orchestra seats and $30 for 
the balcony. “Kids and Teens Come Free” with an adult. To 
purchase tickets, contact The Kate box office at 860-510-0453, 
or visit www.thekate.org. For complete program information, 
performer biographies and photos, and much more, visit 
chestnuthillconcerts.org.

To download previous issues of Westbrook Events 

visit www.eventsmagazines.com
and download the issue you desire!



NOT FEELING LIKE YOURSELF?
QUICK, CONVENIENT, 

FRIENDLY, EXPERT CARE

WALK-IN MEDICAL CENTER

We’re here for you  
when you need help with:

• Sore throat/cold/cough
• Pink eye
• Earache
• Sinus pain
• Flu-like symptoms
• Sprains and strains
• Minor burns/cuts/bruises  

(and suture removal)
• Rashes
• Minor sports injuries
• Broken bones
• And more

Learn more at: mhurgentcare.com

Mon. – Fri. 8:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m.
Sat. – Sun. 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.

HOURS AT ALL THREE LOCATIONS 

896 Washington Street, Middletown, CT
860-788-3632

MIDDLETOWN

146 Samson Rock Drive, Madison, CT
203-779-5207

MADISON
1687 Boston Post Road, Old Saybrook, CT 
860-661-5976

OLD SAYBROOK

NO APPOINTMENT NEEDED!

Posters 
and Prints
up to 24" wide
Gloss, matte, semi-gloss ...
Epson Utra Chrome Technology
Foam core mounting available

Essex Printing
18 Industrial Park Road • Centerbrook, CT 06409  860-767-9087  www.essexprinting.com
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Awesome Loan Rates
essexsavings.com
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